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The OAS General Assembly, in resolutions AG/RES. 2019 (XXXIV-O/04), AG/RES. 2026 (XXXIV-O/04), and AG/RES. 2040 (XXXIV-O/04), resolved “to instruct the Permanent Council, taking into account the conclusions and recommendations adopted by REMJA-V, and by the Second Meeting of Ministers or of the Highest-Ranking Authorities Responsible for the Advancement of Women in the Member States (REMIM-II), to convene a meeting of national authorities on trafficking in persons, with the participation, among other bodies, of the Inter-American Commission of Women, the Inter-American Children's Institute, the United Nations, the International Organization for Migration, and other appropriate international organizations, for the purpose of studying comprehensive cooperation mechanisms among the states to ensure the protection of and assistance to victims, crime prevention, and prosecution of its perpetrators.   Likewise, the meeting will facilitate the sharing of information and experiences, policy dialogue, and cooperation among countries of origin, transit, and destination in cases of trafficking in persons, as well as the establishment or improvement of statistical records in this regard.”

In pursuance of the three mandates to convene the meeting of national authorities--which should be linked to other OAS activities to fight transnational organized crime, in keeping with resolution AG/RES. 2026 (XXXIV-O/04)--I offer the following proposals to the delegations:

1.
The Chair of the General Committee—the Committee acting as a working group—will request the CIM, the IOM, CICAD, the Tourism and Small Enterprise Division, the IIN, the IACHR, the Office of Inter-American Law and Programs, the Summits of the Americas Secretariat, and the Office of International Threats of the OAS General Secretariat to work jointly in drafting the agenda, schedule, and documents to be considered by the Working Group and adopted by the Meeting.

2.
Secretariat services for the Working Group will be rendered by the Secretariat to the General Assembly, the Meeting of Consultation, the Permanent Council, and Subsidiary Organs.


3.
The Chair proposes, strictly for budgetary reasons, that the Meeting be held at OAS headquarters.


4.
Considering that, at the next regular session of the General Assembly, in Fort Lauderdale, we will approve the Plan of Action on Transnational Organized Crime, and that the topic of trafficking in persons is closely related, I believe it would be wise to focus first on the Plan of Action; this will give us more leeway in addressing the topic.  Therefore, I propose that we schedule the Meeting for the first half of July 2005.


Manuel María Cáceres Cardozo


Permanent Representative of Paraguay to the OAS


Chair of the General Committee
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